



 BUTTE IN-HOME SUPPORTIVE SERVICES ADVISORY COMMITTEE
Minutes from May 13, 2008
Members Present:  Mark Gordon, chair; Dan Grover, vice-chair; Domenic Console; Margery Avila; Dorothy Churchill; Pamela Peery; Cheryl Leeth; David Brown
Public/agency representatives present:    Ja-Key Robinson, CUHWU; Gail Ennis, CUHWU; Robin Keehn, Area 2 Board
Staff:  Pamela Hospers; Linda Huffmon.
Welcome and introductions:  Mark called the meeting to order at 10:05 am with a welcome and introductions around the table.
Quorum:  Dan established a quorum for the meeting.  Linda noted that she had heard from both Diane Cooper-Puckett and Rosie Grinnell as to a conflict for attending this morning’s meeting.
Agenda:  The agenda was reviewed, Cheryl Leeth noted that the meeting scheduled for Nov. 11, 2008 is Veteran’s Day and a national holiday, discussion for that was added to the end of the agenda, David Brown moved to accept the agenda, Domenic Console seconded, it was approved by the committee.

Minutes:  The minutes from March 25, 2008 were reviewed, Cheryl Leeth moved to approve, Pam Peery seconded, all approved as written.  

State Budget update:  Dan Grover and Pam Hospers advised that the May revised budget is due out tomorrow about 11 am from the governor’s office.  Pam will forward the better analysis (probably LAO) as they come up by email or post.  Dan noted that Capitol Action Day is May 15, and that ILC will be taking a van to Sacramento for it, if anyone is interested in going, they can contact them for a ride.  Cheryl Leeth made a motion to approve a letter to the governor and local legislators regarding any proposed budget cuts that would seriously impact IHSS consumers and providers.  Pam Peery seconded the motion, all voted in favor.  There was discussion about including all IHSS AC members on the letter head as the majority voted for the letter.  Pam Hospers or Linda Huffmon will forward the letterhead to Dan and Mark.  Additionally, Pam Hospers provided a list of questions from Frances Smith, Yolo County PA.  She encouraged the AC members to respond by email to Frances’ questions as to the impact of the budget cuts that might be faced by the individual responding.
Question and Answer procedures to IHSS by consumers:  Cheryl Leeth explained the process for questions: 1 – ask the social worker, if not satisfied 2 – ask for the social worker’s supervisor or another supervisor if not available, if still not satisfied 3 – as for the program manager, then 4 – assistant director, then 5 – director, then 6 – the state.  Adult Services and IHSS are working on a policy and procedure manual to clear up some of the general issues, but they are taking the time to do it right.
Ad Hoc Subcommittee Report:  Margery reported that she and Domenic met yesterday, 5/12, and discussed how to get information from providers involved with protective supervision for the ad hoc subcommittee.  So far, with their personal contacts, some are fine with their positions, others are afraid to respond as they may or may not be following guidelines and don’t want to have to change what they are doing if they draw attention to themselves and what they are doing is incorrect.  Margery had a question about a quorum on the sub committee and Dan and Linda clarified that it is not required as they are not a committee making any decisions, just doing research and reporting back to the main committee representing all protective supervision providers.  As to any field trips where five or more committee members attend, Linda will check with county counsel as to how it applies to the Brown Act.  It was further clarified that Cheryl Leeth will be part of this committee and they will all meet together before the next meeting in August and establish a process for their research.
Union Dues:  Dan shared information and expressed concern about the impact of union dues on those providers working less than 20 hours but more than 10.  He has had problems finding providers due to the full amount of dues required for those types of hours.  He suggested the committee consider writing a letter to the Public Authority Board noting the problem for consumers.  Pam Hospers will get Dan some information as to other counties with sliding scale fees according to hours.

SNAP:  Pam Hospers shared an Emergency Evacuation Plan for the Special Needs Assistance Program.  She asked that committee members take a look at it for suggested changes as it will be presented to the Disaster Coordinators of Butte County in July.
Expense Claims:  Pam Hospers reviewed the process for submitting expense claims for travel, attendant assistance and other expenses that may be claimed to the IHSS AC funds.  Each committee member has expense claim forms and a sample in their new binders.  If there are any questions, feel free to contact Pam Hospers.

Public Comment:  Ja-Key Robinson from CUHWU identified herself and advised that union dues are union business and not the IHSS Advisory Committee’s.  

Gail Ennis from CUHWU identified herself and advised that bringing the union dues to the attention of the Public Authority Board may result in an unfair labor act as she believes that bargaining is in place at this time and contact with the PA Board would likely be a violation of the bargaining agreement.

There was some discussion as to what can be brought to the PA Board’s attention, David Brown and Mark Gordon both stating that the Advisory Committee is delegated by statute to bring issues to the PA Board’s attention that impact the services to consumers.

The Advisory Committee had a brief discussion as to budget impacts.

Agenda items for the next meeting will include 1) Budget for the committee, and 2) more accessible meetings (including advertising meetings in the paper).

The November meeting will be moved to 11/10 as 11/11 is Veteran’s Day and some members will not be available that day.

Cheryl shared information/flyers about a para-transit meeting.
Next meeting scheduled is Tuesday, August 12, 2008, 10:00 am to 12:00 pm, Chico Employment Center Annex, 2491 Carmichael Drive, Suite 300, Chico.

Margery motioned to adjourn the meeting, Dorothy seconded, all voted in favor.

Submitted by Pamela Hospers
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